

Gordon Denny Community School

Bag Service #7300 La Ronge, Sask. S0J 1L0 Phone (306) 425-2997 Fax (306) 425-2266

E-mail: gordondennycommunityschool@nlsd113.ca

Principal: Scott Hepworth Vice Principal: Marlina Ballantyne Coordinator: Shelly Lobb School Secretary: Margie Weflen

January 14, 2021

Good afternoon parents and community members! After meetings with the division and MHO's for SHA, and NITHA it has been decided that it is safe to return to school at level 3 with new protocols outlined below that address the increased Covid cases in our community. Active and open communication will continue between health regions and schools to make changes as needed, but our education plans will be released on a 2-week schedule. Our primary focus remains on safety for students, staff, and the community and our goal is to provide a balance of rich authentic education, mental health and wellbeing supports while prioritizing physical safety. As of Monday, Gordon Denny, Churchill, and Pre-Cam will be at level three. Specific details on cohorts will be released by each school. Gordon Denny's plan will remain as it was prior to the Christmas Break, so no changes to your child's schedule.

We ask that all families continue to cooperate with all public health orders and closely monitor the health of your child daily before choosing to send them to school. The schools will continue to work with students who are isolating to ensure that education continues.

Sincerely,

Scott Hepworth

Principal

Gordon Denny Community School



Bag Service #6500 La Ronge, Saskatchewan S0J 1L0 Telephone: (306) 425-3302 Fax: (306) 425-3377

January 14, 2021

Dear Parents, Guardians and Community Members,

We wanted to make you aware that we are seeing increased COVID-19 activity in Air Ronge and surrounding communities. We are asking everyone to be extra vigilant. Protect yourself and your family at all times during the pandemic by following all public health recommendations and ensuring you do your part to stop the spread.

Gordon Denny Community School will remain at LEVEL 3

Date to resume in-class learning in school - Monday, January 18, 2021

Gordon Denny Community School will tentatively remain at Level 3 until February 1, 2021

This plan will evolve as required by emerging health risk assessments

We will continue to provide additional information to parents/guardians as it is available.

The health, safety, and well-being of our school community remains our top priority. We are following sound protocols aligned with expert health guidance to ensure we are doing everything we can to protect students' health.

From the onset of the COVID-19 outbreak, every action we have taken has been based on the principle of keeping your children safe, and by extension the safety of yourselves and your communities as well. Clearly, we all have an important role to play. Please keep yourself personally informed by regularly visiting the Government of Saskatchewan's website for the latest information on COVID, including safety guidelines at www.Saskatchewan.ca/COVID19.

If you/your child has any symptoms of COVID-19, please call HealthLine at 811 and remain at home. If medical attention is required, please call ahead to your health care provider. If it is an emergency requiring urgent attention, call 911.

Please know that we are here to support you and your family. We sincerely appreciate all your help and support as we work together to mitigate risks.

Thank-you for all you are doing to keep our schools and our community safe.

tiniki/marsi cho,

Jason Young
Director of Education